

March 21, 2018

http://www.clairelilienthal.org

Madison 750-8603 W. Scott 749-3516

CALENDAR OF EVENTS:

Week of March 19th

Thurs., 3/22 - MS Musical Theater, 6 PM, \rightarrow

Week of March 26th

Mon. 3/26 – Fri. 3/30 – **NO SCHOOL** →

Week of April 2nd

Thurs., 4/5 - K-8 Art & Poetry Night, Scott \rightarrow

Sat., 4/7 – Madison Garden Work Day, 9-1:30 →

Week of April 9th

Sat., 4/14 – **Scott Garden Work Day**, 9 – 1:30 **→**

Middle School Track and Field Schedule

Track Meets:

Fri., 3/23 – @ KEZAR

Thurs., 4/5 - @ KEZAR

Thurs., 4/12 - @ SOTA

Thurs., 4/19 - @ Washington HS

Long & High Jump Meets:

Tues., 4/10 – CL vs. Marina @ Marina

Tues., 4/17 – CL vs. Presidio @ Presidio

Dear Lilienthal Families.

We're just a few days away from Spring Break! When we get back, we're on the home stretch for the school year. Our 8th graders are all excited for the high schools they've been accepted to and our 2nd-grade kids and families are getting excited about the transition to the Scott Campus.

Before we all head off for the fun of Spring Break, I'd like to remind everyone of a few simple routines that really help our school run smoothly. With 700 kids across two campuses, it's imperative that we do our best to follow these routines to keep our kids safe and engaged in their learning.

The first routine I'd like to highlight is our start time. We start at 7:45 sharp and students are counted as tardy when they show up at 7:46. I know that getting kids up and ready for the school day can be a challenge, and it's important to help students build the life-skill of punctuality at an early age. Please do your best to get your child here by 7:45 at the latest. The first part of the school day is an important one. That's where many of our classrooms check homework, do a warm-up activity, or do a community circle to start the day on the right foot. Often, children feel left out or upset when they have to come to school late and enter the room when the class is already started with their morning routines.

Also, I'd like to remind everyone about the drop off routines in the mornings. Sorry to harp on this one but it's important. For safety reasons, let's do our best to follow the routines that we've set in place for the morning. At the Madison Campus, we have a number of wonderful parents who open doors on Clay Street. Please follow the line of cars moving up Clay Street and wait to have the car door opened by an adult. At the Scott Campus, please pull all the way forward on Divisadero Street and have your child exit the car quickly. There should be two adults on Divisadero Street directing traffic and opening car doors. Dropping off on any other street other than Divisadero or Clay becomes a safety issue, due to lack of supervision and other traffic-related issues.

Thanks in advance for doing your part to help our school run smoothly. Lilienthal is a really wonderful school and the complexities of two campuses and 700 kids force us to be diligent about school routines in order to keep focused on the core of our work, educating the future!

Have a wonderful week and Spring Break. We'll see you on Clay or Divisadero Street between 7:30 and 7:45 on April 2nd!

Sincerely,

Tyler Graff

Principal, Claire Lilienthal K-8



Middle School Musical Theater

Join us for an evening of Singing, Dancing, and Improv! Thursday, March 22 at 6 PM Scott Campus Auditorium All CL Families Invited to Attend!

CL ART NIGHT/POETRY NIGHT 2018

Please join us on Thursday, April 5
For a night of Art and Poetry
Gallery Walk begins at 4pm
Artwork from every student at CL
Make Art with Ms. Kerri to celebrate Earth Day!
4th Grade Poetry Recital 6-7pm

All CL families and friends are invited!

Homework passes for all students taking the time to experience art!

Location: Scott Campus

Last Day to Buy Count-Me-In's!

Today, Wednesday, March 21 is the last day to purchase any Count-Me-In's with open spots! Hurry so you don't miss out! Click here to purchase a Count-Me-In! https://clairelilienthal.ejoinme.org/countmein2018



Science Night K-8 at Scott Campus

Don't miss out on Science Night K-8 on Thursday, April 19, 5:30pm - 7:00pm at Scott Campus. Join us for an evening of science made fun! Volunteers are needed to demonstrate some of the science projects to the children. Please sign up here! Questions? Please contact Valerie Flaherman at vflaherman@hotmail.com or Selene Hong at selenelhong@yahoo.com.

The CLPTA Board Nomination committee would like to announce the **nominees** for next year's open positions:

- ∘ Vice President Cathy Tran
- oTreasurer Sinead McKenna
- Financial Secretary Julie Pellegrini

Congratulations to the nominees and thank you to the Nomination Committee for identifying them! We will vote on the 2018-2019 board at the April 10th PTA meeting. See you there.

Korean Art Class 8 weeks in April and May

We are excited to offer art class at Scott campus Fridays 2:15-3:30 & 3:45-5:00 April 6-May 25 for 3rd to 5th graders at Claire Lilienthal. These classes will be run by two Korean artists/teachers in Korean. Students will not only learn about art and techniques but also and learn more about Korea and practice their Korean Language through various art activities: Painting, Drawing, 3D project, Design and Mixed Media. Students can sign up for the entire 8 weeks or individual session. We offer prorated options for art classes that have already started. Please email info@nine.education for registration and more info.

www.nine.education

Mark Your Calendar for Mayfair

Saturday, May 12th, 11:00am - 3:00pm @ Scott Campus

Games, Food, Entertainment and more! Open to all!

Please visit the <u>Mayfair website</u> for info and volunteer opportunities.

http://www.clairelilienthal.org/mayfair-2018/



Garden Work Days

Please SAVE THE DATES to join us in our beautiful school gardens for the upcoming Community Garden Work Days:

- Madison Campus on Saturday, April 7th 9am
 1:30pm
- Scott Campus on Saturday, April 14th 9am -1:30pm

We will have all sorts of activities, including composting, mulching, planting, painting, organizing and building. All skill levels are welcome and kids are encouraged to help in their school gardens! Coffee and bagels will be provided. Please also bring a potluck item to share for lunch.

Community Service Opportunity

- Ocean Beach Cleanup! April 28th @ 10am
We have teamed up with Golden Gate National Parks
Volunteer Program for a fun and rejuvenating
morning at our famous Ocean Beach. This community
service will help make it possible to protect sensitive
natural habitat, sustain and improve our trail
systems, and preserve important cultural resources.
Group Size: up to 50 participants

Date & Time: 4/28/2018, 10:00 am-Noon Meeting Location: Ocean Beach - Stairwell 17 RSVP: Katie Aaronson (<u>katieaaronson@gmail.com</u>)



NO SCHOOL MONDAY, 3/26 THROUGH FRIDAY, 3/30 SPRING BREAK!